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Ms. Ann M. Veneman 
Secretary of Agiculture 
U.S. Depaxunent of .4g;riculture 
1400 independence Avenue, SW 
Washington, DC 20250-1 300 

January 13,2004 

Dear Secreta~  Veneman: 

1 am writing on behalf of the Center for Progressive Regulation to request that you correct the 
public record with respect to misleading statements contained in USM's December 30 press 
release on Bovine Spongiform Encephalopathy (mad cow disease) and to ask you to take more 
e ffc~tive action to protect U.S. consumers from the risk of contracting variant Creutrfeldt-Jacob 
Disease (vCJD). 

The Center for Progressive Regulation is a nonprofit research and educational organizatioxl of 
nniversiy-affiliated academics with expertise in the legal, economic, and scientific issues related 
ro regulation of health, safety, and the environment. 

Your December 30,2003 ,pes,s release dramatically announced that USDA would be 
implementing "additional safeguards to bolster the U.S. protection systems against" mad cow 
disease and "fi.trther protect public health." The reassuring tone of your remarks at the December 
30 press conference was, however, belied by the text of the actual regulations that were finally 
made public on Jmuzuy 8,2004. On Deccmber 30 you assured the American public that USDA 
would protect the meat supply. but the package that came out on December 8 delivered very little 
in the way of c,ifective govemlental protections. 

T h e  fine pdnt of the January 8 regulations reveals that the rules with the greatest potential to 
enhance meac safety have no substantive content and merely allow individual companies to come 
up with their own procedures for preventing dangerous materials entering the food supply. It 
wili be years before the veritable system of national animal identification that you promised will / 
be in place, despite your misleading suggestion that USDA would "begin immediate 
implementatiori" of the program. Other promises of  forceful govemenc action made on 
December 30 turn out on closer inspection to be irrelevant because the industry practices they 
address ended long ago. 
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